
FINANCIAL REPORT 
For the Fiscal Year Ended March 31, 2018 
This financial report summarizes the results of the Legislative Assembly’s actual operating and capital expenditures in com-

parison to budget and the prior fiscal year. For the fiscal year ended March 31, 2018 the Legislative Assembly underspent its 

operating budget by $9.9 million and its capital budget by $1.5 million. Variance explanations are noted below. 

Page 1 March 2018 

Administrative Support Services: 

Savings of $2.3 million as a result of 
lower than anticipated operational 
and salaries costs, due in part to 
less than expected sitting days in 
quarter 1. Contingency funds of 
$175 thousand were not used.

Members’ Services: 

Savings of $7.8 million due to a lower 
than expected number of MLAs on 
transitional assistance ($3.8 million), 
lower lease costs following the election 
($.9 million) no travel or other MLA 
expenses or additional salaries being 
incurred during the election period, 
and the resignation of the former 
Premier.

Caucus Support Services: 

Deficit of $300 thousand is a 
result of the election and the 
resulting change in govern-
ment.



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

For more information 
regarding this update 
please contact: 

Hilary Woodward 
Executive Financial      
Officer 
 
250.356.6590 
Hilary.Woodward@leg.bc.ca 
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Note 1: Savings of $7.8 million due to a lower than expected number of MLAs on transitional assis-
tance ($3.8 million), lower lease costs following the election ($.9 million) no travel or other MLA expenses or 
additional salaries being incurred during the election period, and the resignation of the former Premier. 

Note 2: Higher costs following the election transition and the resulting change in government. 

Note 3: Savings resulting from lower salaries and benefit costs during and following the election peri-
od, temporarily vacant positions, and lower than expected operational contract costs (Hansard). 

Note 4: Higher than expected operational, salaries and benefits costs. 

Note 5: Savings are a result of contingency funds not being used, deferral of a project to replace the 
Assembly’s phone system, deferral of major HVAC projects to fiscal 2018/2019 as a result of the timing of the 
House being in Session, and lower than budgeted IT related election transition costs. 

Note 6: Savings resulting from upgrading publishing services in-house and postponing the upgrade of 
the Chamber sound system, as well as other projects being completed under budget. 

Note 7: Lower than expected typesetting and electronic publishing costs, election transition costs, 
operational steam costs, consulting fees for major capital projects, amortization costs, and maintenance costs 
as well as temporarily unfilled positions and higher than expected Parliamentary Gift Shop sales. 




